
 
 

Minutes of the Special Meeting of the Board of Regents 

Murray State University 

January 7, 2022 

 

Call to Order/Roll Call 

 

The Murray State University (MSU) Board of Regents met in Special Session on Friday, January 

7, 2022, in Room 118 Wells Hall on the Murray State University main campus.  Chair Eric 

Crigler called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m. and welcomed those joining in person and via 

videoconference.  Regents joining the meeting by videoconference included Sam Aguiar, 

Virginia Gray, Ian Puckett and Vice Chair Don Tharpe (due to inclement weather). 

 

Others participating in the meeting were:  Robert L (Bob) Jackson, President; Jill Hunt, Senior 

Executive Coordinator for the President, Coordinator for Board Relations and Secretary to the 

Board; Tim Todd, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs; Jackie Dudley, Vice 

President for Finance and Administrative Services and Treasurer to the Board; Don Robertson, 

Vice President for Student Affairs and Enrollment Management; Robert Miller, General 

Counsel; Director of Athletics Kevin Saal; Jordan Smith, Executive Director of Governmental 





is Chair Crigler who has been extremely helpful with his guidance, advice and counsel.  Second 

is Athletics Director Saal.  He and his staff have spent hundreds of hours over the past months 

working on this unexpected topic.  Appreciation was expressed to Vice President Dudley and her 

staff who have undertaken a careful analysis of the financial component associated with 

changing athletic conferences.  General Counsel Miller has reviewed Constitutions, Bylaws and 

Memorandums of Understanding.  He has been through this at other institutions and provided 

invaluable counsel and advice and his work in this regard is very much appreciated.  

Appreciation was expressed to Vice Chair Tharpe, Regent Owens in his capacity as Finance 

Committee Chair and the Athletics Committee, as well as the entire Board, for their work.  All 

have had an opportunity to discuss what making an athletic conference change would mean to 

this institution and he appreciates their counsel and honesty.  Appreciation was expressed to the 

Coaches of approximately 350 student-athletes that this decision will impact.  They all bring 

pride to Murray State University.   

 

A statement was issued by the University regarding its intention to review any and all (or nearly 

all) options inside and outside of the current athletic conference.  The recommendation is being 

made for Murray State University to enter into the Missouri Valley Conference and work to 

finalize all conversations with the Missouri Valley Football Conference.  This will greatly 

change Murray State University and Racer Athletics and is one of three monumental moments 

that have occurred within athletics.  The first was the University becoming one of the founding 



made today is approved, Murray State would be the only Kentucky program in this particular 



Potential future gifts to the program were also discussed.  Data on fundraising in athletics 

resource development and progress between Fiscal Years 2019 and 2021 was shared with the 

MVC and key data points, dollar amounts and percentages were shared with the Board.  

Appreciation was expressed to Dr. Tina Bernot, Executive Director of Development, for 

producing very impressive productivity in terms of fundraising, particularly in a COVID year. 

 

The footprint as it relates to institutions within the Missouri Valley Conference represents a 350-

mile radius and a graphic to provide additional perspective was provided.  Conversations 

occurred about the media market which is ranked 84th in the country (out of 210) in terms of size.  

This represents 380,000 homes and a population of 826,000.  Murray State shares this same 



- For the 2021-22 season, Women’s Basketball had its best start since 1988-89 and is 93rd in 

the NCAA Evaluation Tool (NET) rankings which represents a good start for the program.  

The winning percentage has increased four consecutive seasons under the direction of Coach 

Rechelle Turner and her staff.  The team has had four consecutive league tournament 

appearances and two league Players of the Year since 2018.  Academics are strong in this 

program and all are proud of what they are accomplishing.   

- Women’s Golf, under the direction of 29-year Head Coach Velvet Milkman who started the 

program, has won 12 league championships, including a three-peat, the most league 

championships of any Coach in Murray State history.  Linette Holmslykke, the first-ever 

woman to represent the league in the terminal final of the NCAA Golf championships, 

finished 2nd at regionals and 54th nationally in a field of 132 players.  The program has had 

four league Players of the Year since 2014 and Coach Milkman was awarded the Gladys 

Palmer Meritorious Service Award, Women’s Golf Coaching Association’s top honor. 

- Baseball finished second in the league in 2021, competing in a post-season league 

championship game.  In 2019, the team finished 5th in the league, compared to the pre-season 

9th selection and there have been two league Players of the Year since 2014.  Baseball has 

also been recognized in the Top 50 ranked this year. 

- Men’s Golf had two Coaches in the history of the program before hiring Daniel Deluca in 

May 2021.  Coach Deluca is doing an excellent job from a recruitment perspective and has 

signed several Top 5 players from the Commonwealth of Kentucky. 

- Softball is a relatively young program at Murray State and began in 2010.  The team 

qualified for post-season league tournament play all but two years and has nine post-season 

league tournament wins.  In 2019, Softball finished 2nd in the league after a pre



The Men’s Basketball program has one of the best home court records in college basketball at 

292 – 50.   

 

Player development is essential to the program and former MSU players Cam Payne and Ja 

Morant who are now in the NBA have represented Murray State extremely well.  As of the first 

day of training camp, three former MSU players were under NCAA contracts.  The history of 

NCAA All-Americans from Murray State was provided and include Joe Fulks who invented the 

jump shot and Marcus Brown who is currently on staff.  Twenty-five players have been drafted 

into the NBA, with 40 years of service experience, for an average of 1.6 which ranks 3rd in the 

current Missouri Valley Conference.  Undrafted players and their experience also ranks 3rd in the 

MVC. 

 

The Basketball historical video was shared with the Board.  Appreciation was expressed to staff 

producing the video but also to former Murray State Head Coaches Mick Cronin, Billy Kennedy, 

Steve Prohm, Tevester Anderson, Mark Gottfried and current Coach Matt McMahon.  The 

aggregated statistics for these 



as a founding member of the OVC.  There is an exit fee to leave the OVC but negotiations will 

be undertaken with the Commissioner.  He has communicated with the Commissioner and the 

Board of Presidents because the University’s Rifle program will remain in the OVC and Football 

will be in the league for another year.  He and General Counsel Miller have spent a great deal of 

time determining how 



Adjournment 

 

The Athletics Committee adjourned at 9:50 a.m. 

 

Full Board Action – Intercollegiate Athletics – Conference Affiliation, accepted, approved 

and authorized 

 

On behalf of the Athletics Committee, Regent Owens moved that the Board of Regents, upon the 

recommendation of the President of the University and the Director of Athletics, accepts the 

membership invitation from the Missouri Valley Conference (MVC) for all sports except rifle 

and football, approves the Memorandum of Understanding from the MVC, and authorizes 

payment of all associated fees for entry into the MVC on July 1, 202




